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Should you need to drop any items off to your child during school hours please drop them into the front office. Students are not permitted 
to meet you outside school grounds or wait near the front or back gates/fence to collect items from you. 

Before School our playgrounds are unsupervised until 8.30am each morning and then only minimal supervision until school begins at 9.00 
am.  
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Welcome to Peel HS in 2024, 

 

A particularly special welcome to our new year 7 

students who are joining the Peel High School family. 

They have already had a great time at their orientation 

camp and are settling into high school well.  

 

I am currently in the Acting Principal role as Ms Burge 

has taken a different direction for 2024 and the 

Principal role is currently being advertised. I would like 

to extend my thanks to Ms Burge for her contributions 

to Peel High School as Principal.  

 

We have had a great start to the year. The students 

look amazing in their uniforms and have come well 

prepared for their lessons. There have been eight core 

expectations that have been reinforced across the 

school and they are outlined below. You can support 

your child by talking to them about these expectations 

and reinforcing their importance in providing a calm 

and effective learning environment for all.  

 

The Peel High School Learning Environment 

Expectations are: 

 

1) Be on time and ready to learn with equipment 

2) Line up for class and wait for your teacher 

3) Hats and bags off in class 

4) Sit in assigned seat ready to listen and learn 

5) No food or drink in classrooms except for water 

6) Notes are needed to leave the classroom 

7) Leave the room tidy when dismissed 

8) Complete all set homework and assessments 

 

PRINCIPALS REPORT 
We have a number of new teaching staff this year 

which we would also like to welcome into the Peel 

family. They are: 

• Craig Louwen – HSIE 

• Wayne Woods – HSIE 

• Rachael Eriksson – Relieving Support Head 

Teacher 

• Amber Gordon – Maths/TAS 

• Jarrod Linton – PE 

• Jeffrey Wong – Maths 

• Kylie Butler – Support 

• Tracy Wong – Support 

• Kayla Ellery – Stage 4 Class 

 

Additionally, we have added some additional office 

staff and I would like to welcome Danna Diver, Kylie 

Kemenyvary and Natalie Craig to the team. 

 

We would also like to welcome back Ms Sherlock and 

Ms Gunn from leave.  

 

We start 2024 on firm foundations. Peel High School 

achieved some outstanding HSC results at the end of 

2023. Our top ranked student, Finley Wallace, 

achieved an incredible 98.4 in his ATAR.  

 

There were other fantastic results as well, with Nina 

Huang achieving 94.95, Caitlin Blanch received 94.7 

and Neeve Davies received 88 for their ATAR. Each of 

these results are a testament to the dedication of these 

students and the support from their teachers.  

 

High ATAR’s are not the only valid measure of student 

success. We also saw a huge improvement in the 

number of students who achieved their HSC. There 

were also a significant number of students who 

completed School Based Apprenticeships. I would like 

to congratulate all these students on their success and 

wish them the best for their futures.  
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The school also underwent a reorganisation at the end 

of 2023 with the Support Unit moving to a new set of 

demountables. This significant change has meant that 

a number of other faculties were reorganised to better 

deliver education to our students.  

 

Peel High School conducted its annual swimming 

carnival on the 15th February. It was a great carnival 

with lots of enthusiasm from the students. 

Unfortunately, the carnival was cut short due to the 

presence of lightning, however most events were 

successfully completed.  

I would like to thank Mr Hodgson and the PE team for 

their efforts. The 2024 swimming carnival will be the 

final twilight swimming carnival. The 2025 carnival is 

booked as a day event. This will mean that all students 

will be expected at school the day after the 2025 

carnival.  

 

Excursions permission and payments can now be 

made through School Bytes software. This allows 

families to conveniently manage extra-curricular 

activities even via your phone. More information will be 

made available to help guide families in using this 

software.  

Coming up we have the Peel High School Open Day 

on Saturday March 16. This is the annual  event where 

we invite the community to visit Peel High School. It is 

always a day that makes us feel proud to be part of 

this fantastic school. I hope to see you there.  

 

I hope your holidays were a restful one and that we are 

all energised to have a safe, happy and productive 

term. 

 

Chris Keenan 

Acting Principal 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/connected

-communities/connected-communities-strategy 
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On the 12th - 14th of February, 55 Year 7 students and 4 teachers made their way on a double decker bus to the 

Coffs Coast Adventure Centre in Coffs Harbour.  

Students learnt a lot about working together as a team and building resilience that they will be able to take 

through with them on their high school journey.  

Students were able to participate in multiple activities that would test their confidence and push them into 

situations to help build their teamwork skills and get to know each other better.  

The adventurous activities students were involved in consisted of: Z-Ball, Team Rescue, Survivor, The Giant 

Swing, Commando Course, Skywire and the crowd favourite, the Mud Mile.  

On the last day we made our way over to the Coffs Coast Wildlife Sanctuary where students learnt about 

sustainability of our oceans and the sea life around us. Students were given a tour of the Sanctuary followed by 

an up-close encounter with the Dolphins that have been rescued. Students had the pleasure of watching the 

Dolphin show, feeding the Dolphins, touching the Dolphins and being splashed by them. 

Overall, they had the best time, new friendships were formed, and students will be able to have these memories 

and use their team building and resilience skills throughout their high school life.  

Massive thanks to all teachers, parents and carers who put in the effort to make this excursion happen.  
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 The students of the Support Unit have been creating some amazing artworks inspired by the POP Art, art 

movement.  

Students were asked to select an image of popular culture for their focal point and use either warm or cool 

colours for the background.  

The end results were an impressive array of individualized artworks. Here are some of the amazing finished 

products. 
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Important Information in regards to NAPLAN testing for 2024! 

Year 7 and 9 students will sit the NAPLAN tests in Weeks 7 and 8 of this term. Peel High School will complete 

the NAPLAN tests online. More information on the tests is available on following pages of the newsletter. 

All students in NSW are expected to sit the NAPLAN tests.  

Peel High School strongly encourages you to support your child’s participation. The NAPLAN results will help our 

school to identify the learning needs of our students.  

Students can be exempted from doing the tests if they:    

• are new to Australia with a language background other than English,  

or 

• have an intellectual disability or medical condition which severely limits their ability to 

participate in the tests. 

Students may also be withdrawn from the NAPLAN tests by their parent or carer.  

If you wish to withdraw your child, you need to discuss this with the principal and sign a consent form. 

If your child has disability adjustments in class, they can have similar adjustments for the NAPLAN tests.  

If you think your child should have disability adjustments for the NAPLAN, please phone the school to discuss 

the available options. 

For more information on the NAPLAN tests, please view the following pages of this newsletter.  
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UPCOMING DATES & EVENTS 

March 5  P&C Uniform Shop - 8:30am -   

   9:30am 

March 7  School Photo Day 

March 8  School Photo Catch Up Day 

March 12  P&C Uniform Shop - 8:30am -   

   9:30am 

March 13 - 25 NAPLAN Testing 

March 18  P&C Meeting - 6pm 

March 19  P&C Uniform Shop - 8:30am -   

   9:30am 

March 21  Youth Leadership Academy Conference - 

   6am 

March 26  P&C Uniform Shop - 8:30am -   

   9:30am 

March 29  Good Friday 

April 1  Easter Monday 

April 9  P&C Uniform Shop - 8:30am -   

   9:30am 

 

 

 

 

 

PHS P&C Uniform Shop open TUESDAYS FROM 8:30am - 9:30am 

Pop in and see Sue for all your uniform needs.  

The P&C meet every third Monday of the month at 6pm (except Public Holidays & School Holidays) 

A REMINDER TO ALL VISITORS, PARENTS & CARERS WHEN VISITING 

PEEL HIGH SCHOOL 

• If you need to bring items to students at school, they are to be dropped off at the front office. 

• No takeaway food is to be delivered to school for students during the school day. 

• If you wish to meet with a staff member, please make an appointment through the front office. 

• No visitors are to access the Peel High School site without signing in at the front office. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

- Chris Keenan (Acting Principal) 
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